PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC&
ĐÀO TẠOĐỀ KHẢO SÁT NĂNG LỰC HỌC SINH GIỎI
TIẾNG ANH 6 – NĂM HỌC 2024- 2025HUYỆN NINH GIANG-THỜI CIAN L ÂM ĐÀI 120 DIỨT

THỜI GIAN LÀM BÀI: 120 PHÚT

A.LISTENING:20pts

Part 1. Listen to 5 short conversations TWICE then choose the correct answers for the questions. (5 pt)

1. What's in Mary's bowl? B. vegetable soup D. shrimp A fish C. chicken 2. Where's John's book now? B on the table C. on the floor D.on the chair A. on the stairs 3. What pet has Jane got? C. rabbit D. dog A. kitten B. parrot 4. What's Lucy's story about? B. captain A farmer C. clown D. poet 5. Which woman is Anna's aunt? A. she's wearing shorts B. she's getting a dress C. she's wearing jeans. D. she's wearing a skirt Part 2: Listen to Amanda talking to a friend about a birthday party. Choose A, B, C or D. You will hear the conversation twice. (5pts) 1. Which ice cream will they have at the party? C. apple A. coffee B. lemon D banana 2. What is broken? A. the CD player B. the cassette recorder C. the guitar D. the ball 3. Whose birthday is it? A. Emma's B. Joan's C. Amanda's sister's D. Amanda's brother's 4. What present has Amanda bought? A. a camera B. a video C. a football D. a bike 5. What time should people arrive at the party? B. 8.30 p.m. C. 9.30 p.m. A. 8 p.m. D. 9 p.m.

Part 3: You will hear a tour guide talking about a town in Scotland. Listen and complete questions 21-25. You will hear the information twice.(5pt)

-	Notes
Guide's name:	Jim
Banks open from:	1
To :	2
Closed on:	3:
Bus to city centre	
Number:	4

Cost: 5:

Part 4. Listen to a conversation between Pat, the daughter and her dad TWICE then decide if the statements are true (T) or false (F). (5 pt)

1. Her piano teacher is Mr Race.

2. The room for music lessons is next to the lift.

3. She has lessons on Monday morning.

4. She has to bring her favorite CD for the first lesson.

5. She has to read page 28 of her book.

B. GRAMMAR- VOCABULARY(25pts)

Part 1.Choose the best answer to complete each sentence, identify your answer by circling the corresponding letter A, B, C, or D.(9 pts)

1. My brother is a _____ driver. He drives very_____ A. carefully/careful B. careful/ carefully C. careful/careful D. care / carefully 2. Whose book are you reading? It's_____ B. interested C. Mary's D. about Mary A. English book 3. There is an intersection ahead. We B. must slow down C. must go fast D. cannot go straight A. must not slow down 4. Tam's house is ______ a bookshop ______ a restaurant. A. next to - and B. between - and C. next to - of D. between - of 5. My brother wants a good pair of shoes because he often goes C. swimming D. sailing A. jogging B. running 6. I'm a bit shy. I don't friends easily C. make D.get B. do A. take 7. Sorry, I can't go with you now. I have _____ my work for the test tomorrow C. review A. reviewing B. to review D. to reviewing 8. I'm very_____to see you here. B. please C. pleasing D pleasingly A. pleased 9. The boy ______thin, but he is strong. B. look C. looks D. looking A. is looking

Part 2: Read the following advertisement/ school announcement and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks.(6pts)

ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE MID-TERM TESTS The school administrators would like to announce					
3. A. beneath	B.beside	C. beyond	D. behind		
2. A.And	B.But	C.So	D.Or		
1. A. self	B. own	C. side	D. time		

> All students (4)_____present by 7:30, from Dec 26 upto Dec 29.

> (5) ______cheating during your tests.

Bringing along mobile devices (6)stopping your tests.									
5. 6.				B. Not B. equa	al	he mista	C. No	D. red D. Ha D. ref <i>ce and correct</i>	ardly fers
1. Do	you <u>know</u>	how <u>n</u>	nuch a	diction	ary <u>co</u>	<u>ost</u> ?			
	А		В	С		D			
2. I go	o <u>to</u> the libra	ary <u>thr</u>	<u>ee tim</u>	es ever	y wee	Κ.			
	A	В	С	D					
3. Vie	et <u>do not get</u>	up <u>ea</u>	<u>rly</u> and	1 <u>do</u> mo	orning	exercise	<u>s</u> every morning.		
	А	В	С		D				
4. <u>Tha</u>	<u>at's</u> my fath	er ove	r <u>there</u>	. He <u>sta</u>	<u>ands n</u>	ear the w	vindow.		
I	4	В		С		D			
5. <u>Ho</u>	<u>w do</u> you go	o <u>to se</u>	e the d	entist?	- <u>On</u>	<u>ce</u> or twi	ce <u>a month</u> .		
A	A I	В			(2	D		

Part 4. Give the correct form of the words in capital to complete the sentences. (5pts)

- 1. There are lots of (beauty) beaches in Viet Nam.
- 2. Is Mr.Ha a (business)?
- 3. She's from Vietnam. What's her (nation)?
- 4. Air (pollute) is a big problem in big cities.
- 5. In the (neighbor), there is a hospital and a factory.

C.READING:25pts

Part 1: Read the passage and decide whether the choose the correct answers to complete the passage. (5pts)

Are you tired of the colour or pattern of your walls? In a smart home, you won't have to (1)_____ them. The walls will actually be digital screens, like (2)_____ or TV screens. A computer network will link these walls with (3)_____ else in your house. Called "ambient intelligence," this computer "brain" will control your entire house. It will also adapt to your preferences .Your house will (4) _____ learn about your likes and dislikes. It will then use that knowledge to control the environment. For example, it will (8)_____ the heat in the house to your favourite temperature. It will turn on the shower at the right temperature. It will also darken the windows at night and lighten them when it's time to wake up.

1. A. build	B. cover	C. pull	D. repaint
2. A. computer	B. radio	C. telephone	D. internet
3. A. thing	B. everything	C. anythin	ng D. nothing
4. A. learn	B. to learn	C. learned	D. is learning
5. A. rise	B. set	C. get	D. have

Part 2:Read and circle the best option A B C or D to complete the passage.(10pts)

It's Sunday morning. The Browns are sitting in (6)..... living room. They are talking (7)..... the dinner this evening. David likes beef and Susan does, too. He says that beef (8).....good for children. Their father, Mr. Brown, prefers chicken to beef. He asks his wife to buy.. (9)... for him . Helen, their youngest daughter doesn't want any meat. She would (10)..... cakes and sweets. Mrs. Brown doesn't like beef. She doesn't like chicken, either. She likes fish, vegetables and fruit. She says that fish and vegetables (11) good for old men and everybody.. (12)... to eat fruit. At last,

they decide to go out... (13)... dinner ..(14)...Mrs. Brown says that she can't cook so ... (15) ... food for everybody in the family.

6. A. the	B. a	C.an	D. to
7. A. with	B. for	C. about	D. to
8. A. are	B. has	C. does	D. is
9. A. little	B. some	C. any	D. none
10. A. like	B. likes	C. have	D. has
11. A. is	B. have	C. are	D. do
12. A. need	B. needs	C. are	D. have
13. A. to	B. of	C. with	D. for
14. A. because	B. but	C. so	D. and
15. A. many	B. little	C. much	D. lots of
			(10)

Part 3:Read the passage below, and circle the best answer.(10pts) The home of the future

When you're out of the house, is the fridge on the phone to the supermarket? Is the heating system having a word with the bath? And when you get back home, does the doorknob recognise you and say hello? Probably not, but in the house of the future all this - and more - is possible.

Researchers say that technology will transform your home in ways you can only dream about. Nanotechnology will play an important role. It will clean your windows. Intelligent spoons will check how hot or cold your soup is and the walls will sense if anyone is in your garden.

The next generation of fridges will use the Internet to make sure your food stays fresh and they'll get in touch with the supermarket to order some more and you'll never run out of milk again.

When you are on the way home and feel like a warm bath, all you have to do is sending a text message to the heating system. The heating system warms the water and even runs the bath so that as soon as you walk through the front door, you can jump in and relax.

Welcome to the smart home of the future!

- nanotechnology (n):

côngnghệnano(côngnghệchếtạovàsửdụngnhữngthiếtbịcựcnhỏ)

16. What might a fridge in the future be able to do?

A. Play music

B.Order food from the supermarket

C. Watch TV

D.Clean the windows

17. How will nanotechnology help in the house of the future?

- A. It will cook meals
- B. It will clean the windows
- C.It will paint the walls
- D. It will water the garden

18. What will intelligent spoons do?

- A. They will measure the temperature of your soup
- B.They will cook the soup
- C.They will serve the soup
- D.They will wash dishes

19. What can the heating system do when you send it a text message?

- A. Cook dinner
- B.Warm the water and run the bath
- C.Order groceries
- D. Clean the house

20. What will future fridges use to keep your food fresh?

- A. A new type of battery
- B.The Internet
- C. Solar power
- D. A cooling system

21. What will the walls in the house of the future be able to sense?

- A.Temperature changes
- B.If anyone is in the garden
- C. How much food is in the fridge
- D.The sound of a doorbell

22. How will the home of the future help you avoid running out of milk?

- A.By automatically making more milk
- B. By ordering milk from the supermarket
- C. By growing milk-producing plants
- D. By freezing milk

23. What might happen when you walk through the front door of a smart home?

- A. The lights will turn off
- B.The windows will clean themselves
- C. The bath will be ready and waiting for you
- D. The TV will turn on

24. Which of the following is NOT mentioned as a feature of the house of the future?

- A. The fridge can order more food
- B. Intelligent spoons can check soup temperature
- C.The walls can change colors
- D.The heating system can run the bath

25. What is the overall theme of the passage?

- A. Cooking and eating
- B.The future of technology in homes
- C. Gardening tips

D. The history of appliances

E. WRITING:30pts

Part 1:Rewrite sentences so that they have the same meaning with the first ones. (5pts)

Part 2: Read this poscard from your friend, Tom. (10pt)

I am going to visit your country next month. Can I see you? Please tell me about the weather there. What clothes should I bring? Tom

Write a poscard from 60-80 words to Tom . Answer Tom's questions.

.....

.....

<u>Part 3</u>: Write a paragraph (80-100 words) to tell about what you will do during the next Tet holiday. (15 pts)

You should base on some suggestion below.

- Before the Tet?
- + What will you do?
- + Where will you go?
- + Who will you do it/ go with?
- During the Tet?
- + What will you do on the 1^{st} , 2^{nd} and the 3^{rd} day of the Tet?
- + Where will you go on the 1^{st} , 2^{nd} and the 3^{rd} day of the Tet?
- + Who will you do it/go with?

------THE END------

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẤM BÀI KHẢO SÁT HSG TIẾNG ANH LỚP 6 (Đáp án gồm 2 trang)

A.Listening:

Part 1. Listen to 5 short conversations TWICE then choose the correct answers for the questions. (5 pts).

1.B 2.A 3.C 4.C 5.B

Part 2: You will hear a tour guide talking about a town in Scotland *twice* then choose the correct answer for each question.(5pts)

1. C 2. A 3. A 4. B 5.B

Part 3: You will hear a tour guide talking about a town in Scotland. Listen and complete questions 1-5. You will hear the information twice.(5pts)

1. 9.30 2. 4.00/ four o'clock /16.00 3. Sunday(s)

4. 21/ twenty-one 5. 60p/ 60 pence

II. Part 2. Listen to a conversation twice and decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F) (5 pt)

1.T 2.T 3.F 4.T 5.F

B. GRAMMAR- VOCABULARY(25pts)

Part 1.Choose the best answer to complete each sentence, identify your answer by circling the corresponding letter A, B, C, or D.(9 pts)

1. B 2. C 3. B 4. B 5. A 6. C 7. B 8. A 9. C

Part 2: Read the following advertisement/ school announcement and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks.(6pts

1.B 2A 3C 4C 5C 6A

Part 3. Circle the letter A,B,C or D before the mistake in each sentence and correct it. (5pts)

1. D \rightarrow costs

- 2. D \rightarrow a
- 3. A \rightarrow doesn't

4. C \rightarrow is standing

5. A \rightarrow How often

Part 4. Give the correct form of the words in capital to complete the sentences. (5pts)

1. beautiful 2. Businessman 3. nationality

4. pollution 5. Neighborhood

C.READING:25pts

Part 1: Read the passage and decide whether the choose the correct answers to complete the passage. (5pts)

1. D 2. A 3. B 4. A 5. B

Part 2:Read and circle the best option A B C or D to complete the passage.(10pts)

6.A.the	7.C about	8.D. is	9.B. some	10.A .like
11. C.are	12.B needs	13. D.for	14. A.because	15.C.much

Part 3:Read the passage below, and circle the best answer.(10pts)

- 16. B. Order food from the supermarket
- 17. B. It will clean the windows
- 18. A. They will measure the temperature of your soup
- 19. B. Warm the water and run the bath
- 20. B. The Internet
- 21. B. If anyone is in the garden
- 22. B. By ordering milk from the supermarket
- 23. C. The bath will be ready and waiting for you
- 24. C. The walls can change colors
- 25. B. The future of technology in homes

E. WRITING:30pts

Part 1:Rewrite sentences so that they have the same meaning with the first ones. (5pts)

- 1. Ho Chi Minh City is the biggest city in VN
- 2. She enjoys living in the city.
- 3. How many teachers does your school have?

- 4. Do you and your friends go to school on foot every day?
- 5. Our Math class starts at 7.00.

1. Form	- Correct form of an email	0,1 pt
2.Task fulfillment	- Task completed with relevant	0,4 pt
	information	0,1 pt
	- Well-organized	
3. Language	- Accurate grammar	0,2 pt
	- Appropriate vocabulary	0,1 pt
	- Correct spelling and punctuation	0,1 pt

Part 2: Write a postcard(about 60 - 80 words) (10pts)

Part 3: In about 80-100 words (15 pts)

1. Form	- Correct form of a paragraph	0,1 pt
2.Task fulfillment	- Task completed with relevant	0,5 pt
	information	0,2 pt
	- Well-organized	
3. Language	- Accurate grammar	0,3 pt
	- Appropriate vocabulary	0,2 pt
	- Correct spelling and punctuation	0,2 pt

The end